
July 2, 2021 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Mark L. Johnson 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA 98503 

Re: Docket U-210254—PacifiCorp’s Wildfire Mitigation Plan for Washington and Data 
Responses  

PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power & Light Company submits the enclosed Wildfire Mitigation Plan 
as requested in the June 14, 2021 letter from Consumer Protection and Communications 
Director, Andrea Maxwell.  

 Attachment A – PacifiCorp’s Washington Wildfire Mitigation Plan – Pre-
Rulemaking Draft

The four questions included in the June 14 letter are addressed within the plan submission as 
outlined below: 

Q1—See Section 4 (Vegetation Management) and Section 1 (Risk Analysis and Drivers) 
Q2—See Section 1, Section 4, and Section 5 (System Hardening) 
Q3—See Section 2 (Situational Awareness) and Section 8 (Community Engagement and 
Collaboration) 
Q4—See Section 6 (Operational Practices), Section 7 (Public Safety Power Shutoff), and 
Section 8 

Please direct inquiries to Ariel Son, Regulatory Affairs Manager, at (503) 813-5410. 

Sincerely, 

       /s/ 
Shelley McCoy 
Director, Regulation 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 
(503) 813-5292
shelley.mccoy@pacificorp.com

Enclosure

210254-PPL-WA-WMP-7-2-21.pdf
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